
 CAL-NEV-HA District, Division 42 Newsletter December 2024 

Hello Kiwanians- 

As the year comes to an end, I reflect on 2024. It was a year that 
brought us laughter and happiness, personal and professional growth, 
as well as sadness and loss. We are fortunate to have individuals to  
celebrate the good, and who we can count on to listen to us and       
provide a shoulder to lean on. I am blessed to be a part of the Kiwanis 
community, a community who are selfless, passionate, and dedicated 
to the betterment of their communities.  

I ask that we all take a moment to reflect on our respective 2024       
experiences. Let’s use this holiday season to close out the year in the 
best way possible. This is the season to reach out to those whom we 
haven’t connected with, give thanks to someone who has helped,       
inspired, and or motivated you, and surround yourself with friends 
and family. Please do not forget to also do something for yourself, as 
our efforts tend to involve the betterment of others.  

I want to thank each and every one of you for supporting me in my role 
and for everything that you do. I wish you a blessed and prosperous 
2025. Let’s continue to impact our communities; y’all are a huge piece 
of the puzzle and the “village” that affords opportunities to others that 
would not be possible without your commitment and dedication to 
serve. 

Thank You, and Happy Holidays.   

Temo Solorio 

 

Temo Talk 

mailto:temosolorio22@gmail.com
mailto:nichorus@pacbell.net


Camarillo                          Allen Grizzard-Paul Reporting 
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Moorpark                              Ute Van Dam Reporting 
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Oxnard                          Rodney Medina & TinaMarie Martinez Reporting 
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Santa Barbara                      Marsha Gray Reporting 
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Santa Susana                         Debbie Heaslip Reporting 

SPECTACULAR HOLIDAY SOCIAL 

Members gathered at Debbie’s to celebrate the season. Everyone         
enjoyed appetizers from Margaret and Lorraine while doing a little 

business that included inducting FOUR new members and planning 
our January DCM - New Year’s Celebration. 

Debbie treated everyone to a wonderful lunch of stuffed peppers and cinnamon-roasted 
squash. Karen and Debbie whipped up strudel, cookies, and cheesecake for dessert.  

 Fun was had by all with our gift exchange and a box of take-home goodies.     
We are a small but very special group that thinks of each other as family, and who keep the 

Spirit of the Season in our hearts all year. 

NOT ALL PLAY -  
WELL MAYBE SOME 

Margaret, Katy, Judy, and 
her brother Mike prepared 
our monthly 40 dinners for 

the Samaritan Center.  

The Best December Ever  

Santa Su welcomes four longtime  
Friends of the Club, who took the plunge and decided to our 

absolute joy to officially be part of the gang. 
Katie Porter, Trustee and Past Lt. Governor, and Debbie, Past 

Lt. Governor, proceed with induction, nametags, and    
presentation to the club of new members - 

Lorr aine and Don Erickson, 
Marian Walluks and John Absmeier. 

Lots of cheers and hugs!! 
 

Club President Margaret noted that our club has  
ONE current and ONE past Trustee, FOUR Past 

 Lt. Governors, and EIGHT current or past presidents.  

HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO ALL  
AND TO ALL A GOOD NIGHT! 



Simi Valley                             Donna Smith Reporting 
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Thousand Oaks                      John Prescott Reporting 
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Ventura                            Bart Bleuel Reporting 
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The countdown is on! On December 13, 2024, we were officially 100 days away from Key Club               
International’s 100th birthday — a century of service, leadership and making a difference.   

We’re inviting you to join the celebration! Here are some ways you can get involved:   

Visit the centennial webpage. Explore the page for stories, resources and inspiration to commemorate this 
milestone.   

Share your Key Club story. We’d love to hear how Key Club has shaped your life! Inspire others to get       
involved.   

Host a Key Club birthday party. Throw a celebration with your friends, family or local club — and post about 
it on social media. Tag Key Club's official accounts and use the hashtag #KeyClub100.   

Share photos. Help us capture the spirit of Key Club by sending us your favorite Key Club moments, old or 
new. 

Make a donation. Support the next 100 years of service and leadership by donating to the Key Club Centennial 
Fund. Your contribution empowers young leaders to make lasting change and take advantage of new             
opportunities. Learn more and make your gift today: keyclub.org/donate.   

Show your Key Club spirit. Visit the Kiwanis Family Store to grab exclusive Key Club Centennial gear and   
celebrate in style.  

Join the Key Club Alumni Network. Sign up to stay connected! It’s a great way to continue your journey of 
service and leadership.   

Don’t forget to mark your calendar for March 23, 2025 — Key Club International’s 100th birthday. Together, 
we can make this centennial year unforgettable. 

START PLANNING TODAY! 
We've opened registration for the 2025 Kiwanis International Convention early to give you more time to plan 
and budget! You don't want to miss our new lineup of education workshops offering practical ideas on how to 
grow your club and its impact on your community. At the biggest and best Kiwanis event of the year, you’ll 
forge lifetime friendships while exchanging ideas with Kiwanians from around the world. 

LEARN MORE 

https://click.marketing.kiwanis.org/?qs=7d380acda1feb5669980cfefc9a60164d50aaef49e0e48c3b6c3b4ae446590247d5cbcc48f1bc3b16e5ea288d599c94a279b82521683e929
https://click.marketing.kiwanis.org/?qs=7d380acda1feb56693f8caeb82128b333449ea3bd17863f7a79c97c628f041473bdf9051f3402401871a0db6ffe0e65f5deb6c22ce09f7a2
https://click.marketing.kiwanis.org/?qs=7d380acda1feb566df123ea0ffae5dc0fdec0b391ecdfa643ccfd6b38996677d03d727c3f69252cfd91c46b96b69fbbf8bacf27ae218e038
https://click.marketing.kiwanis.org/?qs=7d380acda1feb566964e25452ab84d26b4de568ce6efb9c56f9cea165dc20bec63d13c20e02c89d1e78f93bf82dcd8f692962877ed3e4121
https://click.marketing.kiwanis.org/?qs=7d380acda1feb566b514dfccdacaab2866f91dc99ca0787842b7595e9dfbfff5d8fed1d2d46ec07b0ce3a36594916870603ea43a68749d20
https://click.marketing.kiwanis.org/?qs=7d380acda1feb5668be94372195d04c47088259327392c6f7671c94f5f299dbba0a7495395b7608434cebd2cb7e57fbbbc73c1f8a3aad45c
https://click.marketing.kiwanis.org/?qs=f998e4354b73e04f472ba2776a318dbd0a5c6f2b197eeaf18b1bed2b65354b678910aecd7e04c237fb59664c6ab9521315785145398f76c01c39017d9145247b


Division 42 Clubs & Meetings 
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Division 42 Calendar of Events 
Training & Club Events Division Council Meetings 
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As we welcome the new year, we want to express our
heartfelt gratitude for your support, which has helped us

in our mission of Building a Better Future for Our
Children. The team at the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's Fund

wishes you a year abundant in joy, prosperity, and
exciting new opportunities!

YOU CAN USE

D O N ’ T  D E L A Y ,  A P P L Y  T O D A Y !

L E G A C Y  F E L L O W S H I P
Join our Legacy Fellowship and make a difference. Kiwanians are
renowned for their commitment to philanthropic initiatives, donating
their time and resources, but did you know you can support the CNH
Children’s Fund by leaving a gift in your will or trust, ensuring a lasting
impact. Watch our video to learn about this important opportunity.
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Circle K Key Club/KWIN’S

“From the bottom of my
heart, I am truly thankful
towards the Cal-Nev-Ha
Children’s Fund for the
2024 Roy A. Kagawa
Memorial Scholarship.”

We’re thrilled to share a sneak peek of
our first auction item. Whether you
envision palm trees gently swaying or
breathtaking sunsets over the Pacific,
this auction item could be your gateway
to paradise! Click here for an exclusive
glimpse, and stay tuned for info on how
to bid on this 7-night escape to the Big
Island of Hawaii. A heartfelt Mahalo to
Steve Click and Dana Belmonte for their
generous donation of this incredible
getaway!

- Abigail Jensen, 2024 Scholarship Recipient

A U C T I O N  S N E A K - P E E K
Now is the time for all qualified Circle K members
and graduating Key Club/KIWIN'S members  to
apply for a scholarship from the Cal-Nev-Ha
Children’s Fund! With your support and
encouragement, more students like Abigail
Jensen - the 2024 recipient of the Roy A. Kagawa
Memorial scholarship - can turn their dreams into
reality and reach their goal of obtaining a higher
education. Our Circle K and Key Club/KIWIN'S
members are relying on your help. Please share
that our scholarship applications are due on
Sunday, February 2, 2025. Consider helping
eligible members complete their scholarship app;
this simple act could significantly impact their
future in numerous ways!

https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/g9ihormbdnqevupogvwz
https://youtu.be/LGSGWSZA3oU
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/ht0sl6ol7w4rhml2qgb0uo94ddqfm71c
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x2ie8VNDkqc

